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Memorandum 

To: City of Franklin Economic Development Commission 

From: Rhoni Oliver, Community Development Specialist 

Date: April 5, 2019 

Re: Cases C 2019-14:  Electro-Spec, Inc. (15-09) 
            

 
Summary: 

1.  On April 6th, 2015, the Franklin Common Council passed Resolution No. 2015-09, approving a 3-
year vacant building tax abatement for property owned by Electro-Spec located at 3070 RJ 
Parkway. Also on April 6th, 2015, the Franklin Common Council passed Resolution No. 2015-11, 
approving a 5-year personal property abatement with a 5% economic development fee for 
Trueblood Oil. Trueblood Oil occupies the property owned by Electro-Spec at 3070 RJ Parkway.  

2. Actual and estimated benefits, as projected for 2018: 

 Estimated on SB-1 Actual in 2018  Difference 
Employees Retained 4 7 3 
Salaries $200,000 $309,293 $109,293 
New Employees 5 4 -1 
Salaries $135,000 $170,000 $35,000 
Total Employees 9 11 2 
Total Salaries $335,000 $479,293 $144,293 
Average Hourly Salaries $17.90 $20.95 $3.05 
Real Property Improvements $75,000 $465,001 $390,001 

 

3. Trueblood Oil indicated they would add two employees in 2015, 1 employee in 2016, 1 
employee in 2017 and 1 employee in 2018. They were successful in adding two employees in 
2015.  In 2016 Trueblood Oil employed 7 people, which is on schedule.  In 2017 TOCO, Inc. 
exceeded the number of employees and exceeded the estimated total salaries estimated on the 
SB-1.  The hourly salary is slightly under the SB-1 estimate.  In 2018 TOCO exceeded number of 
employees and hourly salaries estimated on the SB-1. 

4. The real property investment well exceeds the SB-1 estimate. 
5. The vacant building deduction will expire in 2017 pay 2018 with final compliance in 2019. 

Staff Recommendation:  Approval  








